

6 Carity Ave, Linit # 6, Toronto, ON, M48-1X2 - Email: ChcSocret@gmail.com WWW.CanadianHellenicCongress.com, Phone# 647 215-3264

January 18, 2017

Via regular and electronic mail: itheodosopoulos@hcq.ca & jtheodosopoulos@ecodomusconstruction.com

John Theodosopoulos President Hellenic Congress of Quebec 5777 Wilderton Avenue Montreal, QC H3S 2V7

Dear Mr. Theodosopoulos,

Happy New Year and a Prosperous 2017.

We would like to take this opportunity to ask your Board to rejoin the Canadian Hellenic Congress (CHC).

As you are aware, the Congress held its 34th Annual Convention and Conference in Toronto during the last weekend of November 2016. Present at the meeting were delegates from British Columbia, Manitoba, Ontario and Quebec. The work of the National Council was reviewed and policy directions were given to the National Council. Among the acts taken, a new National Council was elected. A list of the Officers and Directors is attached.

As per the May 2016 understanding respecting the arrear fees between the National Council and the Quebec Congress representatives, the total membership fees for your organization are \$ 8,200, which include both the arrears and the fees set for 2017.

We sincerely hope that your Board reconsider its decision of non-participation and rejoin the Congress family. We would appreciate it if you could reply to us by March 31, 2017.

Yours truly,

Dr. Theodore Halatsis President Costas Pappas VP-Administration & Secretary

C.c.: George Manios, CHC Deputy President Eastern Canada Elias Stafylakis, CHC VP-Finance and Treasurer

The Canadian Heilenic Congress is a national demacratic communal institution that represents, advances, advocates and promotes the interests and concerns of Canadians of Heilenic descent and Heilenism in general. The Congress is the national voice of Heilenes and their communities and/or organizations across Canada.